
 
 
 
The Lewisburg Water and Sewer Board held its regular monthly meeting on April 9, 2024. The meeting 
was held at 100 Water Street, Lewisburg, Tennessee. Joe Harris was the only Board member present. 
Also present, were General Manager Trigg Cathey, Assistant Manager Robert Biggers, Supervisors, 
Tommy Wallace, Pete Griffin, Roscoe Brannon, Chris Haislip, Billing Clerk Lucy Demastus. Visitors Tommy 
Atkins and Cindy Autry were also present. 
 
Joe Harris called the meeting to order at 12:00 pm.  
 
Due to lack of a quorum, there were no votes taken on any issue.  
 
Item 1.    Approval of Minutes of Regular Meeting of March 19,2024 – No quorum 
 
 Item 2.   March Bills and Financial Statement – General Manager Trigg Cathey reported on the March  
                 2024 bills and financial statement. 
              
Item 3.   Water – Sewer Request – There were 7 residential water tap requests and 5 requests for    
                residential sewer in the month of March. 
 
Item 4.    Water Plant- Reports and Memos – The water plant operated at an average of 19.0 hours per  
                 day. The plant monthly capacity was 81.7%. The three-month water loss average was 31.4 %  
                 for the month of March. 
                                                                                                     
Item 5.    Wastewater Plant- Report and Memos - Employees processed 240,219 gallons of sludge into  
                 biosolids and hauled 27,600 gallons of sludge from the Cornersville WWTP to be converted  
                 into biosolids.  
 
                 Employees hauled 90 tons of biosolids to various farms. 
                 
      
 Flow Totals: 
 
                 Employees treated and discharged 95.4 MG of wastewater at the Lewisburg Plant. 
                 Employees treated and discharged 4.5 MG of wastewater at the Cornersville Plant. 
 
Trips/Classes 
 
                NA    
 
                        
Pretreatment 
 
              Marelli was inspected. West Rock was sampled once. 
 
 
 
Item 6.  Other Business 
 



 
 
 
 
6a. Project Update   
 
 
1.      Big Rock Creek sewer improvement project - We have been awarded the (CDBG) Community  
         Development Block Grant of $450,000 for wastewater improvements. This project is the  
         rehabilitation of the sewer main pipes on the walking trail next to Lone Oak cemetery. Bid opening 
         was December 15, 2023. We received three bids. John T. Hall constructions company was low  
         bidder at $1,536,125. The 36” bore under the railroad was completed. Pipe and manhole  
         replacement was restarted the week of April 2. They are now working on the walking trail near 
         Cornersville Road. 
 
 
2.     The Installation of a new 8-inch water line to Cornersville - This line will run 5,200 feet from  
         Underpass Road to Beechwood Ave. We are doing it with in-house labor. Our employees have  
         completed the pipe. It will have testing done and be put into service the week of April 8. 
 
 
6b.   Tommy Atkins – Savannah Lakes Development – Tommy Atkins briefly discussed the Savannah  
         Lakes Development. 
         
 
 
 
                                                                                                                                                                 
Meeting adjourned at 12:10 pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  ____________________________                                                                                                            
Secretary, Joe Harris 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                  



 
 
 
                                                                                 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                           


